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 Assembly Bill No. 3687 requires notification to be provided to 

victims when seized or surrendered weapons are returned to a person 

charged with domestic violence.  The bill also requires notification to 

be provided to family or household members who petitioned for an 

extreme risk protection order (ERPO) when a seized firearm is 

returned to the person after the order is terminated. 

 As introduced, this bill required the law enforcement agency that 

seized the firearm to notify the family or household members who 

petitioned for the ERPO that the firearms or ammunition are to be 

returned.  These Assembly amendments require the county 

prosecutor’s office in which the ERPO is venued to notify the family 

or household member when the firearm was seized by the State Police.  

The amendments make the bill consistent with Attorney General 

Directive No. 2019-2, which excludes the State Police from storing 

firearms seized in response to an ERPO. 


